Greetings to you in the name of Christ!
This week I had the great opportunity to attend a workshop in the district office with all of the clergy that are newly appointed to the Baypines District. It was such a wonderful chance to learn and to check in with other United Methodist clergy who have experienced the whirlwind of moving to a new place and learning about a new community of believers. I am so grateful that through our connectional system, I have the chance to be supported by other ministers and to be in community with those who are doing the same work that I am. This is just one of the many ways that our connection as United Methodist help bolster the work of the church.
In the same way that I have this group of clergy to support, encourage, and teach me, we all have that community when we enter into this fellowship. No matter if you are here for the first time or have 70 years of membership to your name, this is a place where all are welcome to learn and grow together. When we are in need of an understanding ear, we can come here. When we are in need of faithful direction, we can come here. When we are in need of unconditional love, we can come here. When we are simply in need, we can come here. How reassuring it is to know that no matter what the storms of life send our way, we will always have a place to come and find respite from the wind.
[bookmark: _GoBack]May we always offer the love, support, and encouragement that we need to all who come here!
